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 Hereôs to a 
HAPPY, HEALTHY 
& PROSPEROUS 
NEW YEAR! 

 Now is the 
time to make travel 
p lans for th is 

year.   Start by completing your reg-
istration for our Moultrie, GA Pre-
rally in March, then Branson, MO in 
May, Manitowoc, WI in August and 
the Balloon Fiesta in October. If 
youôve already sent your application 
in, thank you. It makes our job much 
easier and helps us make your ral-
lies even better. Early registrations 
allow us to put on a better rally by 
attracting more vendors and suppli-
ers; and negotiate better prices for 
food and entertainment. The rallies 
listed are sponsored by your 
Monaco International RV Club, a 
chapter of FMCA. 

  Winter has finally come to 
those of us in the Northeast. Christ-
mas weekend we had our first sig-
nificant snow fall of the season, 18 
inches. Thank goodness it was light 
fluffy snow, or we would still be dig-
ging out. It seems that not much of 
the country has been missed by the 
extremes in the weather. Every day 

we hear of another storm from the 
west coast dumping either rain or 
snow somewhere on its way 
East.  Spring is right around the cor-
ner, and we hope to see you in 
Moultrie for the great Mardi Gras 
Celebration.   

 Jack & Terri Brewster  

 President and First Lady 

 914-475-3999  

jbrewster@graphics - solutions.com  

 

A SPECIAL REQUEST TO 
MOULTRIE, GA RALLY  

ATTENDEES  

 Please help to support the 
community by bringing donations for 
Serenity House in Moultrie.  Seren-
ity House provides a safe haven for 
women & children involved in family 
violence.  The victims are provided 
shelter, basic necessities & the re-
sources to help reestablish their in-
dependence & self-esteem.  Weôll 
be accepting the following new 
items:  childrenôs underwear, socks, 
books, DVD movies, toys & basic 
schoo l  supp l ies ;  shampoo/
conditioners; soap/body washes & 
splashes; & hair brushes/combs/
accessories.  Check the rally pro-
gram for collection location. 

mailto:jbrewster@graphics-solutions.com
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Mark your calendar and plan to 
join us for these upcoming  rallies  

 

ñMardi Gras in Moultrieò 
Monaco International 

Pre Rally 
   March 7ð11th, 2011 
     Moultrie, Georgia  
          Page  4 
  

    ñAmericanôs Musicshow  
      Capitolò Rally 

  May 1ð8th, 2011 
  Branson, MO 
       Page 6 

 
ñDiscover Wisconsinò Rally 

    Aug. 2ð 6th,  2011 
        Manitowoc,  
         Wisconsin  
           Pages 9 
 

2011 Balloon  
Fiesta Rally  

  Oct. 5- 9th, 2011 
       Albuquerque  
        New Mexico 
           Pages 11 

 Happy New Year and thanks to everyone who has renewed 
their 2011 membership in Monaco International.  This year re-
newal notices were sent out by email or snail mail if we did not 
have an email address on file for you.  We have had a good re-
sponse and it has saved the club money and many trees.  Once 
again thank you for renewing and if you are not sure of your mem-
bership status email or call me.  Remember you must be a current 
member of FMCA & Monaco International to attend Monaco In-
ternational rallies at member rates.  
 

 I would like to take this opportunity to thank the member-
ship for allowing me to serve as your Vice President of Member-
ship for the last three years.   
 

 I will be going out of office at the Moul-
trie rally.  It has been my pleasure to work 
with everyone.  A special thank you to the Re-
gional Directors and everyone who has served 
as a mentor for the first timer program.  You 
have been very generous with your time when 
I have called and asked you to be a mentor.  
See you in Moultrie. 
 
  Kaye Martin, VP Membership 
  505-506-7134   
  vpmbrship@aol.com 

Our FMCA National President, Charlie Schrenkle, has been forced to step down from the position 
due to ill health.  We wish Charlie well and appreciate his contribution to FMCA over the years.  Judy 
Czarsty, the National Senior Vice President is the Acting National President.  Judy is extremely capa-
ble and you may feel assured that your FMCA organization will continue to serve your needs in all 
areas as in the past. 
 
I would like to remind you to get your application in to attend the 85 th FMCA Winter Convention 
scheduled for March 14-17, at the Georgia National Fairgrounds & Agricenter in Perry, Georgia.  I 
hope you will plan to attend and show your support for Judy and FMCA at this time.  The convention 
follows the Monaco International Pre -Rally in Moultrie.  You may register on line at FMCA.com.  Re-
member Monaco International members will caravan to Perry and park together.  
 
The summer 86th FMCA Convention is scheduled for August 10-13, 2011 at the Alliant Energy Center 
in Madison, Wisconsin, again following the Monaco International Pre -Rally in Manitowoc, Wiscon-
sin, August 2 ï 6, 2011.  Many of you are no doubt aware; the FMCA Winter Convention scheduled 
for 2012 in Pomona, California has been cancelled. 
 
     Nancy Wolfe,  
     National Director  
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Election, March, 2011  
 

 The Nominating Committee has been busy seeking candidates to fill the slate of officers for 
the upcoming election to be held  during the Monaco International general membership meeting, 
March 11, 2011.   
 Following is a list of candidates thus far that have agreed to serve.   Anyone interested in run-
ning for any of the positions are welcome to contact any member of the nominating committee. 
Nominations will also be accepted from the floor during the election.  
 
Executive Board:    Regional Directors:  
PRESIDENT:  Jerry Jenkins    REGION 1   Phyllis Beebe 
FIRST VP:  Wilt Greenwood     Dorothy Larson  
SECOND VP:  Peggy Rahkola  REGION 2   Ellen Johnson 
VP MEMBERSHIP:  Jean Ann Miller     Pat Quilla 
SECRETARY:  Dee Pitts   REGION 3   Connie Monk 
  Maxine Schremp    Kay Piper 
TREASURER:  Linda Schreiber  REGION 4   Betty Ehlenberg 
NATôL DIRECTOR:    Nancy Wolfe     Susan Hale 
ALT. NATôL. DIRECTOR: John Collins     Andrea Sponenburg 
     REGION 5   Dan Van Alstine 
      Ginny Perrone 
   REGION 6   Barb Mitchell  
     Dick Strzyzewsk 
 
All Candidates seeking election are not required, however, may choose to provide a Resume or 
Bio that will be available to all rally attendees in the Goody Bag which will be received upon arrival 
at the Mardi Gras in Moultrie rally.  

Your Nominating committee :  Chairman,       Lew Anderson, landers@tfb.com,    
Joe Monk, barmonk@aol.com,     Wilburn Ply, wilburnp@aol.com  ,   
Carol Williams, carolorriley@aol.com,     Dick Wolfe, wolfenas@aol.com  

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES! 
  

Mardi Gras in Moultrie Volunteers needed!!!  
It would be impossible to put on a rally without all the wonderful volunteers.  If you are willing to vol-
unteer and lend a hand on some project or committee, please let us know,  and we will send your name 
and contact information  to the various committee chairs that may be in need of help.  Itôs a rewarding 
and fun experience;  we look forward to hearing from you!  Please contact Dick & Nancy Wolfe at  
Dicknancywolfe@aol.com, or (941) 704-4455. 
  
FMCA Convention Volunteers needed.....  Monaco International will be helping run the trams in 
Perry for the FMCA  Convention and volunteers are needed.  If you are willing to serve, please contact  
Wilma Jean Alexander at  bumminfir@hughes.net  or phone  (309) 824-0652 before January 20, 2011.    
Volunteers will be accepted until all spaces are filled. 

mailto:landers@tfb.com
mailto:barmonk@aol.com
mailto:wilburnp@aol.com
mailto:carolorriley@aol.com
mailto:wolfenas@aol.com
mailto:Dicknancywolfe@aol.com
mailto:bumminfir@hughes.net
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MARDI GRAS IN MOULTRIE 
MARCH 7 à 11, 2011 

 

¢ƛƳŜ ƛǎ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎ ƴŜŀǊΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ aŀǊŘƛ DǊŀǎ wŀƭƭȅΣ ȅƻǳ ōŜǘπ
ǘŜǊ άD9¢ w 5hb9ΗΗΗΗέ   CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŀǊŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘŜǊǊƛŦƛŎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ 
ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎǳǇŜǊ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ŜŀŎƘ ƴƛƎƘǘ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ά.ƛƎ aƛƪŜ ŀƴŘ Ƙƛǎ ōŀƴŘΣέ ŀ 
Georgia statewide favorite.  We will be entertained by one of the foremost comedians from Cajun Country, Murray 
/ƻƴǉǳŜΦ  ! ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘǊŜŀǘ ŀǿŀƛǘǎ ȅƻǳ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŀǇǇŜŀǊŀƴŎŜ ƻŦ άtŀǘǎȅ /ƭƛƴŜέΧΧǎƘŜ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ŦǊƻƳ aƻǳƭπ
ǘǊƛŜΦ    ¢ƘŜ ŦƻƻŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ōȅ ƻǳǊ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ŎŀǘŜǊŜǊΣ .ƛƭƭȅ {ƛƳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƴǳ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ƭƛƪπ
ing.  There will be a full Salad Bar each evening available during our cocktail hour.  What more could you ask 
for?......Oh yeah!!!!  Monaco will have their parts truck available and techs will be there to service your coach.    
 

MARDI GRAS PARADE:  The Rally will begin with our own special Mardi Gras Parade. 
 All are invited to participate!  For complete information, contact our parade Chairs: Art & Ellen Brigh-
ton,  brighton.orlando@gmail.com or (703) 623-9968 for details on reserving your spot to make sure 
ȅƻǳΣ  ȅƻǳǊ Ŏƭǳō ƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ  ƎǊƻǳǇ ƛǎ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŀŘŜΦ  ά¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛȊŜǎΦέ 
 

LADIES LUNCHEON: ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ aŀǊŘƛ DǊŀǎ Ƙŀǘ ŎƻƴǘŜǎǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ƭǳƴŎƘŜƻƴΦ  5ŜǎƛƎƴ ŀ ƘŀǘΧΦ 
anything from hats to crowns to headbands.  There will be prizes awarded to the winners!  Tradition-
ally,  Mardi Gras colors are ǇǳǊǇƭŜΣ ƎǊŜŜƴ ŀƴŘ ƎƻƭŘΧ  ŀǎ ǘƻ ƎƭƛǘȊΣ ƎƭƛǘǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŦŜŀǘƘŜǊǎΣ  ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ƭƛƳƛǘΦ  
So ladies, go for it!   
If you have not pre-registered for the luncheon,  I would suggest you send your money to the regis-
trar now ($15.00.)   There will be a limited number of luncheon tickets available upon arrival to the 
rally.   Any questions please contact:  Carol Williams, carolorriley@aol.com or phone  609-922-5086. 

  

CHILI COOK-OFF:  CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ ŜǾŜǊ aƻƴŀŎƻ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƛǎ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ŀ ά/Ƙƛƭƛ /ƻƻƪ hŦŦΦέ  .Ŝ 
prepared to show off your culinary talents by participating in this fun event.  Rules and details are 
posted in the January, 2011 Monaco International newsletter. To reserve your table, or if you have 
further questions, please feel free to contact our committee chairs:  Rocky & Peggy Rahkola,  
MIsecretary@cox.net, or (760) 831-6691 
 
CRAFTS:  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ŎǊŀŦǘǎ ƻŦŦŜǊŜŘΤ ōŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ άŎǊŀŦǘ ƪƛǘέ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜ ŜȄǘǊŀ ǎǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǘƻ 

sign up for special craft classes.   Sign up will be Monday, March 7th , Noon to 4 PM in the Craft Rooms.  
Location of the Craft rooms will be identified on your site map which is in your Program.  (The Program 
can be found in your Goody Bag given to you at Registration.)  If you have any questions regarding the 
crafts, you may contact  Ellen Brighton, brighton.orlando@gmail.com  or  (703) 623-9968 
 
 

COMMUNITY SUPPORT:  Monaco International makes every effort to be a part of the community in which we 
hold our rallies if even for a short time.  We have chosen the Serenity House in Moultrie to 
άƎƛǾŜ ōŀŎƪέ ǘƻ aƻǳƭǘǊƛŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ  Serenity House provides a safe 
haven for women and children involved in family violence.  The victims are provided shel-
ter, basic necessities and the resources to help reestablish their independence and self-
ŜǎǘŜŜƳΦ  ²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀŎŎŜǇǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƴŜǿ ƛǘŜƳǎΥ  ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǳƴŘŜǊǿŜŀǊΣ ǎƻŎƪǎΣ ōƻƻƪǎΣ 
DVD movies, toys, basic school supplies, shampoo/conditioners; soap/body washes and 
splashes; and hair brushes/combs/accessories.  Check the rally program for collection lo-
cation.  If you have further questions regarding this project,  please contact Bob & Sue Haught,  haughtbs@aol.com or 
(828) 606-9987  
 

        See you all in Moultrie,  
        Dick & Nancy Wolfe, Rally Masters  

mailto:brighton.orlando@gmail.com
mailto:carolorriley@aol.com
mailto:MIsecretary@cox.net
mailto:brighton.orlando@gmail.com
mailto:haughtbs@aol.com
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MONACO INTERNATIONAL  
MARDI GRAS IN MOULTRIE  

Calling all Chili cooks and connoisseursé..We are 

having the first ever Monaco International Chili Cook-off in Moultrie. You 

can enter as an individual or as a team. We encourage individual Monaco 

clubs to put together teams to compete. The Cook-off rules are in this 

newsletter, and will be posted on the web site.  

Each entrant will be provided space with a 6 foot table and electricity. You provide your own cooking equip-

ment, and any decorations, signs etc. to advertise the name of your chili or team.  

We have a panel of experienced, unbiased judges.  Here are the general attributes or characteristics of tradi-

tional red chili that each judge will be evaluating.  

TASTE - Taste, above all else is the most important factor. The taste should consist of the combination of the 

meat, peppers, spices, etc, with no particular ingredient being dominant, but rather a blend of the flavors. 

CONSISTENCY- Chili must have a good ratio between sauce and meat. It should not be dry, watery, grainy, 

lumpy, or greasy. 

AROMA - Chili should smell good. This also indicates what is in store when you taste it. 

COLOR - Chili should look appetizing. Reddish brown is generally accepted as good. Chili is not yellow or 

green. 

BITE - Bite or after taste is the heat created by the various type of chili peppers and 

chili spices. 

PRESENTATION -  Weôre looking for the total of all the attributes and characteristics 

presented in a way that screams ñIôm the winner.ò 

To enter, just send an email to John & Peggy Rahkola at MISecretary@cox.net, so we 

will know how many tables and how much electricity will be needed. 

 Start going through those recipes! 

 

 OFFICIAL CHILI COOK -OFF RULES  
Cook-off participants may choose to enter Traditional Red Chili or Chili Verde for judging.  

Traditional Red Chili  is any kind of meat or combination of meats, cooked with red chili peppers, various 

spices and other ingredients. BEANS and PASTA are strictly forbidden. 

Chili Verde is kind of meat or combination of meats, cooked with green chili peppers, various spices and 

other ingredients. BEANS and PASTA are strictly forbidden. 

1. No ingredient may be pre-cooked prior to the start of the official cook-off.  The only exceptions are 

canned or bottled tomatoes, tomato sauce, peppers, pepper sauce, beverages, broth and grinding and/or 

mixing of spices.  Meat may be treated, pre-cut or ground.  MEAT MAY NOT BE PRE-COOKED, in any 

manner.  All other ingredients must be chopped or prepared during the preparation period. 

2.  The cooking period will be 3 hours.  Cooking will begin at 9:30 and end at 12:30. Your chili must be at the 

judges table no later than 12:30 to be judged.  Cooking during entire cooking period is at the sole discre-

tion of the contestant.   

3.  Contestants are responsible for supplying all of their own cooking utensils, etc.  Monaco International will 

provide an area with power and a 6 foot table for each contestant.  

4.  Each contestant must cook a minimum of two quarts of competition chili prepared in one pot.  

5.  Each contestant will be assigned number and be given a 32 oz. judging cup.  Each contestant should verify 

the number on the bottom of their cup is the same as their assigned contestant number. 

6.  Each contestant is responsible for delivering their cup to the judging area by 12:30 for judging. The cup 

must be filled at least three quarters full with your competition chili. Winners will be announced at dinner 

that evening. 

 7.  If contestants wish they may also prepare a Peopleôs Choice Chili. It is each contestantôs option if they 

want to participate in Peopleôs Choice. PEOPLEôS CHOICE CHILI MUST HAVE BEANS OR PASTA.  

mailto:MISecretary@cox.net
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